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President’s Message for August 2014 
By:  Pat Dilling 

 
The Lazy Crazy Days of Summer are certainly upon 
us, though you would not have known it at our July 
Meeting at the Western Railway Museum.  On a 
brisk and windy day we made the best of the situa-
tion and enjoyed a mobile meeting in one of the mu-
seums electric street cars as we rolled across the 
country side.  Thanks Darlene and Jeff for setting it 
up.  
 

 I think everyone enjoyed the day and we did man-
age to get some business done.  Most notably was 
a decision to spend International Drive Your Stude-
baker Day on Saturday September 13th showing off our cars at the Capital 
City Cruisers 10th Annual Cool September Days car show.  They are reserv-
ing space for 15 or more Studebakers so let’s come out and put our Stude-
bakers in the public eye.   
 

The show benefits foster children and is at the Lowes parking lot at Sunrise 
Blvd and Greenback Lane in Citrus Heights.  We will take a head count at the 
meeting so we will be able to tell them how many spaces we need. 
 

I want to plant a seed for the future; the next SDC International Meet is in St 
Louis the last week of August, 2015. That is the furthest West for an Interna-
tional Meet for the foreseeable future.  How about a road trip in our Stude-
bakers?  My thought is to travel by the most direct route to St Louis, enjoy the 
meet, then take a more leisurely trip back home seeing the sights on the 
“Mother Road” following Route 66.  This would be a lot of fun with a caravan 
of Studebaker friends and their cars.  We have over a year to plan, get our 
cars in shape and save up the funds to do it.   
 

Route 66 is on my Bucket List, how about yours?  
To quote my friend Steve Hudson, “With a AAA 
card, a Visa card and a cell phone, you can drive 
anywhere in a Studebaker.”  Let’s get our kicks 
on Route 66!  Think about it.  Travel safe and 
drive your Studebakers! 

New Sweatshirts for Sale 
 
At the last meeting the Karel Staple 
Chapter decided to order some new 
sweatshirts in both zip up & pull over 
hoodies. They agreed to the small 
Studebaker wagon wheel logo on the 
front and on the back the logo from the 
zone meet. Text under it would say: 
 

Karel Staple Studebaker Driver 
Chapter 

Northern Califonia 
 
I  need to get the size & styles from the 
club members.  I will NOT be ordering 
extra sweat shirts. 
 
Prices are: 

$20 for pullover SM Through XL     

$23 for 2XL & 3XL 
 

$25 for zippered SM through XL 

$28 for 2XL & 3XL 
 

Colors: 

white, light grey, or tan 
 

Please email me with your request 
Ladyhawk@comcast.net 
 
Thanks 
Johna Pierce 
Ladyhawk64@comcast.net 
 
 Please include Style, color, qty and 
size (Men sizes) 

Finally found a windshield for our Scotsman Pickup 
By: LaRee Brunelli 

 

Called Studebakers West in Redwood City and guess what? They 
had one.  We went down to Redwood City on 
July 24 and bought it.  It is at our home waiting to 
be installed. Carl and Herman with Studebaker 
West were very helpful and they have so much 
Studebaker inventory it was overflowing out the 

door.  If you need a part this is the place to call. 
 

On the way to Studebaker West we observed the google self-driven car. We followed it for a while, 
but needed to continue on with our journey to buy the windshield. 
On our visit to Studebakers West we noticed a small wheelbarrow from our zone meet.  Yes, they 
attended our zone meet and they were one of the lucky winners to take home the small wheelbar-
row.   
 

We stopped for lunch at Spenger’s Grotto in Berkley on our way home and guess what was on the 
wall in the woman’s bathroom?  A framed poster: “Driving my new Studebaker is really thrilling.” 
That was cool.  Sorry men you won’t be able to see the poster, but here is a photo of it.  
We had a great day and are excited to finally purchase a windshield for our pickup.   
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Placerville Truly Celebrates John M Studebaker! 
Story By: Pat Dilling 

 
SDC members recently had the pleasure of display-
ing their Studebakers at the El Dorado County fair in 
concert with the 70th Running of the John M Stude-
baker Wheelbarrow race.  I was joined by Karel Sta-
ple members Dean Sumpter and Steve Van Nor-
man, Doug VanPool from the Sage Brush chapter, 
SDC President Carl Thomason and Anne and David 
Goodman from the San Joaquin Chapter.   

 

We had a 
good repre-
sentation of post war Studes  including a 51 Champion Bullet nose, a 53 Loewy 
coupe, a 57 Golden Hawk, a 61 Hawk, a 62 Lark and a 56 pickup.  Our cars were 
displayed near the El Dorado County museum and we spent a good part of the day 
sharing information about our cars and Studebaker lore.  I was very impressed by 
the number of folks who knew the part John M Studebaker played in Gold rush 
history in Old Hangtown.  I was even more impressed during the opening ceremo-
nies of the wheelbarrow races when they told the Studebaker story and how John 
Studebaker became known as Wheelbarrow Johnny.  Through all this it became 
clear to me what an important chapter in Studebaker history that Placerville played.   
 

When John Mohler was offered a job building wheelbarrows for $10 each, he was 
eventually able to save over $8,000 which he took back to South Bend and pro-
vided the capital needed to enable Studebaker to become the largest wagon 

manufacturer in the world just 20 years later.  I also learned 
the he came back to Placerville for a visit in 1912 where he 
was treated as a grand celebrity with a 3 day celebration.   
One has to if wonder if Studebaker Corporation would have 
ever become what it did if he had not been able to build that 
stake in Placerville.   
 

Now the races themselves are also pretty special.  They 
began in 1938 and only took a break during World War II.  
They are a challenging events where racers have to push a 
replica of original Wheelbarrow Johnny wheelbarrows, fill 
them with 50 pounds of sand, and then navigate over and 
through obstacles including fallen trees, log jams, railroad 
ties, up and down hills and finally through a 5 foot deep mud 
hole.  They have classes with varying weights for men, 

women, seniors, 
teenagers, high 
school teams and 
younger kids.  The winners of the Men’s and Women’s race each earned 
$1,000.  While one might think this would be a young person’s race, the win-
ner of the Men’s Race (for his 9th time!) was 57 year old Brian Veerkamp who 
bested a large field.   
 

The race is sponsored by the Placerville Kiwanis who invited us to participate. 
They were very happy to have us and we both hope it will become an annual 
event for Karel Staple and other chapters.  So mark your calendars for the 
Saturday before Father’s Day and come join the fun.  Let’s be a part of this 
great event honoring a Studebaker founder.   For the athletic and ambitious, it 
is never too early to start training!  I understand lung conditioning is the real 
key to success!  Hope you enjoy the pictures from our display and from the 
race itself. 
 

Winner of the People’s Choice Award were 
Anne and David Goodman with their  

’56 Pickup “Gus Mater” 

 

Race Winner Brian Veerkamp 
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2014 SDC International Meet 
    by Karen Bates 

 

When Tim noticed that the 2014 Studebaker Drivers Club International 
Meet would be held in Dover, Delaware, he got excited because he used 
to live in that area.  He told me that there would be tours of Washington, 
DC, which I had never seen before, and that got me excited.  So the deci-
sion was made to go for it and attend the 2014 SDC meet on the East 
Coast from Sunday, June 29 to Saturday, July 5.  Fortunately, we were 
able to stay with some long-time Navy friends of Tim’s.  Since the meet 
would be held 3,000 miles from home, no other Karel Staple club mem-
bers planned to attend. But we did feel like we were among family mem-
bers since everyone was there because of their love for the amazing 
Studebaker vehicles.  We met some wonderful Studebaker “family” mem-
bers from around the country and around the world.  Australia was well 
represented and a couple was there from the Netherlands. 

 

The DelMarVa (Delaware, Maryland, 
Virginia) Studebaker Club hosted the 
event and treated everyone warmly, 
starting from registration to the final Farewell Breakfast. The DelMarVa Club is fairly 
new, about 8 years old, having been formed from a couple of smaller Studebaker 
clubs in the area.  The event was held at the world famous Dover Downs race track, 
Hotel/Casino. This was the 50th Golden SDC Meet and the DelMarVa Club did the job 
right by having an abundance of activities related to Studebakers and fun for all family 
members.  The meet was also co-hosted by the Avanti Owners Association Interna-
tional and the Antique Studebaker Club.    
 

There were hundreds of Studebakers, Avantis and Weasels from all over the world, 
memorabilia, displays, an enormous swap meet, and classes or seminars every day of 
the week, in addition to many tours of the area.  The DelMarVa Club members did an 
especially nice job of the SDC Welcome Night on Monday and the Family Fun Night 
on Thursday, with a band and delightful appetizers.  There even were Studebaker 
Choir and Band performances!  
 

For Tim it was returning to his old neighborhood.  He had lived in Salisbury, MD, for 3 years while he worked at the 
NASA base on Wallops Island, VA, and got his Master’s degree at Wilmington College in Dover, Delaware.  His daugh-
ter was born during this time, and this is where he did the full restoration of his 1957 Silver Hawk.  We did take the tour 
of the present day NASA base, so I got to see where Tim used to work, which was a treat for both of us.  We did two 
other one day tours of Washington, D.C., right before the 4th of July, so we got to see the Capital prepare for our Na-
tion’s Birthday!  On July 4th, we watched the fireworks in Dover, the capital city of Delaware, the first State of the Union!!   
 

The vendors were quite helpful and Tim scored big time with an antenna for his 
Hawk, (of course, it was tricky to get past the TSA agents on the way back as it was 
too big to fit in his suitcase!) in addition to some special replacement buttons for the 
dashboard.   
 

We saw some Weasels which were small U.S. military transportation vehicles with 
Studebaker engines that were used during WWII, some of which had been manufac-
tured nearby in Delaware.  There were several specimens in pristine condition on dis-
play at the convention. 
 

Some of the tours included:  
A tour of the QVC (TV shopping) studio; tour the Weasel Museum and Factory; tour 
of Ft. McHenry, Baltimore; Ocean City Beach tour; and the three that we enjoyed: NASA Space Flight Facility, DC Na-
tional Mall (we saw all the Smithsonians in one day, we actually went into two!!  Ok, I was in a power scooter and Tim 
struggled to keep up), and the DC Monuments & Union Station.  And, of course, there were several driving tours de-
signed specifically for the Studebaker drivers.  Since we were at Dover Downs, a Hot Lap was scheduled for riders to go 
185 mph in a race car, but it was canceled (Tim was upset!) 
 

A Sea Glass Jewelry Making workshop was held and there were some beautiful keepsakes on sale that were made 
from items sea-worn and washed up onto the Delaware beaches.  A Ladies’ Victorian Tea Luncheon was a popular 
event for many women.  Attendees were even allowed to finger paint a Bullet Nose, this was fun for the kids!  Unfortu-
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Our Pot Luck System only works when you follow the breakdown 
listed below. Sometimes, not even then. 

 

Members with the last name starting with N thru Z—Bring a Main Dish or 
appetizer  
Members with the last name starting with A thru G—Bring a Dessert 
Members with the last name starting with H thru M—Bring a Salad H thru M 

nately, the Miss Delaware Car Wash was held on Wednesday, when Hurricane Andrew passed by.  It rained like crazy, 
and we never heard what happened with that event.  There were many Regional and Zone meetings that took place, and 
too many other activities to mention in one article.   

The Concours d’Elegance on Thursday was spectacular!  There must 
have been a couple thousand Studebakers, from 1922 Touring beauties 
to 2008 Avantis. The Best of Show was a 1931 President Four Seasons 
Roadster, one of the most stunning vehicles we have ever seen.  All the 
owners were very friendly, from the Delaware farmer with a 1947 farm 
truck to the folks with the fancy 2008 Avantis.  There were rows and 
rows of Studebakers.  Unfortunately, it was one of those horribly hot, 
humid days, so I only made it through a few rows before almost getting 
heat stroke.  I especially enjoyed the pre-war and early post-war models.  

But Tim looked at all the cars, and the trucks, and Weasels, too!   
 

The Awards Banquet in the Grand Ballroom on Friday night was deli-
cious and entertaining.  The hotel staff performed the “Happy” song by 
Pharrell Williams while carrying our desserts and sparklers around the 
ballroom!  Even though they prepared hundreds of dinners that eve-
ning, ours tasted like it was prepared just for us.   
 

We did take a side trip to Winchester, VA, where I had pa-
ternal ancestors that founded the town and fought in the 
Revolutionary war.  We saw buildings that they built 250 
years ago still in use and many names on gravestones in 
the Mt. Hebron Cemetery (but none still living).  We returned to Dover 
by way of Ocean City, MD, which is much like Santa Cruz here on the 
West Coast.  I got to put my feet in the Atlantic Ocean for the first time, 
so I am now officially bi-coastal.  We also saw the sign that says: 
“Sacramento, CA 3073 miles”, which had made Tim homesick for 
many years. 
 

We have heard for years how great it is to attend the SDC International Meets, and now we can tell you from personal 
experience that it is better than that!  We might already start planning for our next meet in St. Louis next year! 

Sure it is, it’s an old 
blue Conestoga wagon 

Welcome New Members 
 

Norman Highly 
Olivehurst, CA 95961 
ref by:  Pat Dilling 
1949 2R5 
 

Nick Delisa 
Vacaville, CA 
1960 Hawk 
 

Ben Gage 
Burlingame, CA 
1964 Avanti 
 

Tom Piantanida 
Oroville, CA 
ref by:  Pat Dilling 
1959 Silver Hawk 
 

Welcome back! 
 

Sid Johnson 
Fair Oaks, CA  
no car listed 
 

Erick & Kelly West 
Sacramento, CA 
1955 President Speedster 

Next Month’s Meeting is at Frank and Johanna’s in 
Napa. This meeting is a pot luck so please refer to 
the following instructions for what to bring, other 

than a Studebaker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2140 Coronado Ave, Napa 
Sunday, August 24th 11am 

Directions: 
Take Hwy 12 exit off I 80 
Take right on Hwy 29 
Take downtown Napa exit to right 
Turn right on Shelter Ave (Arco Station) 
Go straight to Coronado Ave 
House is on your right on the corner 

Tim, this is not Tim, this is not Tim, this is not Tim, this is not 

like Pat’s new like Pat’s new like Pat’s new like Pat’s new 

Studebaker!Studebaker!Studebaker!Studebaker!    
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KSC July Meeting Minutes 
 
Date: Sunday, July 20, 2014 
Location: Western Railway Museum, Suisun, CA 
Hosted by:  Jeff and Darlene McClure 
 

Member Moments:  Brit and Yoko brought their two grand 
kids along for a day at the museum!  KSC took part in their 
first ever mobile meeting as we bumped along the track on a 
Street Car! 
 

Presidents report: John M. Studebaker International Wheel-
barrow Races at El Dorado County Fair were a big hit this summer.  Don’t miss this great event celebrating the Stude-
baker family name next year!  September 13th is Drive Your Studebaker Day. 
 

Vice Presidents report: Johna is going to price out a new order for updated sweatshirts and will be taking orders.  The 
sweatshirts will be in gray and have the Studebaker wheel on the front and the 2014 zone meet logo on the back.  Con-
tact Johna for ordering. A suggestion was made to join the Capital City Cruisers 10th Anniversary Cool September Days 
Car Show which falls on Drive Your Studebaker Day, Sept. 13th!  The show begins at 8:00AM and is located at the 
Lowes at Sunrise Blvd & Greenback Blvd in Citrus Heights.  Contact Johna if you have any questions and watch for up-
dates in the newsletter. 
 

Treasurers report: Johanna was unable to attend the meeting.  However, Frank shared with the group a letter of thank 
you from our scholarship recipient. Frank also began conversations to continue our mem-
bership with the ACCC at $125.00.  Johna Pierce motioned to continue with the member-
ship and Steve Rainville seconded. 
 

Misc. Announcements: Congratulations to Yoko Berglund who took home $36.00 in the 
50/50 raffle!  A suggestion was made to purchase guest name tags and store in the 
‘Bucket’ to be used for welcoming our guests and new members.  Please be sure to wel-
come new members and guests and set them up with a name tag so the rest of the group 
can welcome them. 

August 2014 Fortuna 
By: Johna Pierce 

 

Rick and I went to the Fortuna Auto X-po July 24-27 2014. We had a beautiful drive past Clear 
Lake & then up Hwy 101 through the Redwoods. We drove through the Avenue of the Giants 
and stopped for a little bit.  We enjoy going up to Fortuna since the weather is so much cooler 
there than Sacramento.  We checked in to the hotel and  enjoyed fish and chips at the Eel River 
Pub. The next morning we went to Ferndale a quaint little town with old Victorian buildings. 
That’s when a guy stopped us and told us to go by this shop and look at the Studebaker.  We 
went and it was sad to see what the sea air had done to it. The owner had left it out in the ele-

ments for 20 years. 
  

We were driving down the main street in Fortuna & we got waived 
down to come to a show and shine. Again we met so many nice 
people and had a nice day. When we came back to our room, we ran into the Woodland 
Cruiser & David Sanders & his beautiful 1937 Studebaker. That night Friday,  is the cruise 
night,  so we ate and got ready for it. Remember this is a small town show and cruise, we 
had Hot Rods, Classic cars, and tractors in the cruise. There were lots of people lined up to 
watch the cruise and we enjoyed it too.   
 

Saturday is the judged car show, swap meet, tractor show, craft faire, 
and hit and miss engine display. We counted 5 Studebakers in the 
judged car show. The street was crowded with people and we were 
asked lots of questions about our 1964 GT Hawk.  One old guy came 
up and said You were here a few years back and I’m so glad you 
brought her back so I could see her one more time before I die. We had 
people sit in the car and take pictures. After the car show was a poker 
run and BBQ. Sunday morning we headed home and while in the red-
woods Big Foot discovered a Studebaker! 
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All of the above All of the above All of the above All of the above underlinedunderlinedunderlinedunderlined    dates are Club events. dates are Club events. dates are Club events. dates are Club events. ----    editoreditoreditoreditor    

KSC CALENDER of Events 2014 
 
 

Note: All underlined dates are monthly Karel Staple Chapter events. 
 
 
 

Saturday, August 15,16th – Napa Main Street Reunion Car Show, downtown Napa 9 to 3. 
 

Sunday, August 24th – Napa social/potluck. 2140 Coronado Ave., Napa, CA. Arrive at 11:00 am. Hosts: 
Frank & Johanna Smith 707-255-5108. All are welcome! 
 

Saturday, September 13th – International Drive Your Studebaker Day. Join us for a fun run or do your own 
thing. Just drive your Studebaker today. 
 

Sunday, Sept 21st – Sacramento Annual Auction/potluck. 1129 Weber Way Sacramento, CA. Arrive 11:00 
am. Hosts: Rick & Johna Pierce 916-442-5984. Meeting will include our annual auction. Bring Studebaker and 
car related items. Proceeds of the auction go to scholarship fund. All are welcome! 
 

Saturday, Oct 18th –  Grass Valley, Empire Mine. Hosts: Darrell & LaRee Brunelli 
 

Sunday, Nov 16th – Sacramento, Elks Lodge for lunch and Cemetery Tour. Hosts: Brian & Linda Challender 
 

Sunday, Dec 7th –  Annual Christmas Party. Elk Grove. Host: Jilg Douglass & Steve Rainville. 
 

Note: All underlined dates are monthly Karel Staple Chapter events. 

2014 NorCal  Misc. Car Shows & Events 

Provided by Jeff McClure  (updated 7/27/14) 
 

Remember, nothing impresses the crowds more at a car show than a STUDEBAKER!  If there is a car show/event that 
you would like to get listed in Hawk Talks, just email me at darlenejeff@sbcglobal.net.  Be sure the date of your event 
does not conflict with our monthly gatherings. 
 

**NEW**   Folsom Cruise Night is Back!  EVERY WEDNESDAY, New location:  
  Skipolini’s Pizza & Pasta, 191 Blue Ravine Rd, 4:30-9pm, Free, Pre ’73, 
 

Aug 8, Fri:    30th Annual Auburn Cruise Nite, Downtown Auburn, 4pm-9pm, 1972 & older, 
  FREE, www.auburncruisenite.com 
 

Aug 9, Sat:   6th Annual Cal Auto Museum Car Cruise, 2014 Fulton Ave, Sacramento. 
            $39 pre-reg, trophies, cruise, music, food.  www.calautomuseum.org  
 

Aug 15-16:    Downtown Napa Main Street Reunion.  Napa, CA.  $35 pre-reg. Show & Shine 
            Friday 5-8:30pm & Car Show Saturday 10-3pm .  www.napavalleycruisers.com   
 

Aug 16, Sat: “Graffiti Night on the Green”, Johnson Springview Park,  5th St., Rocklin, CA  
$25 pre-reg, live music, vendors, BBQ, vendors.  www.capcruz.com  

 

Sept  5 -7:      Roamin’Angels 15th Annual Car Show, Nevada County Fairgrounds, 
             Grass Valley,CA, music, food, vendors.  www.roaminangels.com  
 

Sept 12, Fri:  30th Annual Auburn Cruise Nite, Downtown Auburn, 4pm-9pm, 1972 & older, 
  FREE, www.auburncruisenite.com  
 

Sept 13, Sat: Drive Your Studebaker Day- Car show and Party,  This event is hosted by 
  The Capital City Cruisers and we have been invited as part of our annual 
  “Drive Your Studebaker Day”.  Location: Lowes @ 7840 Greenback Lane, 
  (Greenback & Sunrise) Citrus Heights.  $20 pre-reg. 8am-10pm, 1975 & older. 
  www.capitalcitycruisers.org   
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Paid Advertising 
Rates are $20/yr for members $25/yr for non-members 

NOTE: 
Ads are free and run for two consecutive issues (space 
permitting) and, if you renew your ad, two additional 
issues.   
To start, stop, change, or renew an ad, please contact 
the Hawk Talk editor. 

This Space Is Available For Your Business 
———————————————————- 

Contact Johna Pierce to place your ad or business card.  Ladyhawk64@comcast.net 

FOR SALE 
 

`50-`51 Stude Champ. Right and left 
front doors with hinges. 2 door trunk 
lid with hinges [ not coupe]. Two rear 
fenders. All for $600. . Also 3 speed 
trans with OD, $300.  
Dave @ 916-428-8764        (08-14) 

More Stuff for Sale 
 

For sale. 1927 Packard 120A 4 door sedan.  Complete running vehicle when 
parked a few years ago. The car was owned by William Hollman and is being 
sold by his son in law Loran Polete. It is in Wood-
land. Asking $12,000.  
 
Also 1963 Avanti light custom. Nice vehicle. 
 
Contact Art Smith @   530-312-8501.   (010—14) 

Here are a Few Items For Sale 
 

Parts for Sale 
1. Hub Caps 53-55 - $100 
2. Trunk lid 53-55 - $200 
3. 64-65 Lark type grille - $85 
4. 63 Hawk trunk overlay - $200 
5. Lark type Day/Night mirror - $45 
6. Delco 12V generator - $35 
7. 49-51 C cab front bumper chrome  - $200 
8. Champ pickup bed wide box short wheelbase - $150 
9. Pickup shell for above bed - $150 
10. Misc Weasel NOS parts - $75 lot  
11. V8 4 barrel manifold - $175 
12. V8 2 barrel manifold - $100 
13. 289 V8 supercharged engine w/auto trans, w/ starter, generator, PS pump from 57 Packard $1600 
14. 57S supercharger - includes bracket idler, carb bonnet, (not complete) - $750 
15. Lots of 53 - 64 C/K rear quarters, doors, various transmissions, starters, etc. 
 

Dean Sumpter, 916-753-6003 or carvin7712@yahoo.com      (09/14) 

ThatThatThatThat’s a lot of cool s a lot of cool s a lot of cool s a lot of cool 

parts for cheap!parts for cheap!parts for cheap!parts for cheap!    

 

DURACOOL 12A 
30% to 40% BETTER THAN R134 

EASIER ON SYSTEMS, LESS COSTLY 
 

A.S. ENTERPRISES 
P.O. Box 314, North Highlands, CA 95660 

www.koolsolutions4u.com 
 

TOM HOSFORD                   (916) 332-2457 

Distributor                   (916) 335-4367 

WANTED 
 

Hi horn from `63 or `64 Stude sedan. 
Need it to assist in restoration of Will 
Vogt` `64 Avanti.  
Contact Art. 530-743-2942. 
lucky7@succeed.net.               (09-14) 

FOR SALE—Make Offer 
I have a sign that I've had hanging in my garage for over 
forty years. I first saw it in 1964, in Oakley, Ca. mounted over 
the service bay door of a sports car dealership...The Stude-

baker dealer had gone out of business long before.  When the building changed hands, I bought the sign. 
The sign is an "Authorized Studebaker Service" sign, double sided, porcelain, made by Walker and Co. It is 

in extremely good condition. Mark B. Smith Oakley, Ca.mark-donna@comcast.net          (09-14) 
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Malcolm Stinson 
1794 Turkey Lake Rd 
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 Jon Carter 

12270 N. 78th Place 
Scottsdale, AZ 85260 
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 551 E. Industrial Place 
 Palm Springs CA 92264 

 carbuffs@yahoo.com 

For insurance purposes and 
also to comply with SDC Bylaws 
governing chapters, all members 
of a local chapter must also be a 

member of the National Club.  
Don’t forget to renew your     

National membership. 

Karel Staple Chapter Officers 
 
President  -  
      Pat Dilling 
       Olivehurst, CA 95961 
    (530) 218-0641 

              p.dilling@outlook.com 
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